
Grand Junction, Colorado 

August 23, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
adjourned session at 8:00 O'clock P.M. with President Hirons 
presiding. The Councilmen present were Hirons, Meders, Marshall, 
Dowrey, and Hampson. Councilmen Murr and Miller were absent. 
 
 
City Manager Garrett, City Attorney Jordan and City Clerk Peck 
were present. 
 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled "An 

ordinance providing for an emergency appropriation for the 
maintenance of the water system" was read. It was moved by 
Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Meders that the proof 
be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Dowrey seconded by Councilman 
Meders that the proposed ordinance be brot up for final passage. 
The motion being carried the proposed ordinance was read by the 
Clerk. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Meders that 
the proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR AN 

EMERGENCY APPROPRIATION FOR THE MAINTENANCE OF THE WATER SYSTEM" 
be passed and adopted and numbered 323. The motion being put, 
upon call of roll, the Councilmen present voted as follows, 
Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, 
yea; All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the report of the Engineering firm of Burns and McDonnell on 
the improvement of the water system be accepted and filed. The 
motion being put, upon call of roll, the Councilmen present voted 
as follows, Hirons, yea; Marshall, yea; Dowrey, yea, Meders, yea, 
Hampson, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion 

was declared carried. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that the Chamber of Commerce be granted exclusive consessions on 
all shows, dances, stands ect in the City of Grand Junction, 
Moyer Pool refreshment room excepted, during the four days of the 
Fair, Sept. 6; 7, 8, and 9th. The motion carried unanimously. 
 
 



It was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman 

Marshall that the City Auditor be authorized to notify the 
bonding houses that the Council would accept sealed bids on 
$35,000.00 of bonds of Paving Dist. #6 on Sept. 6 1922 at 7:30 
o'clock P.M. The Council to reserve the right to reject any or 
all bids. Motion carried. 
 
 
Upon motion of Councilman Dowrey seconded by Councilman Meders, 
the Council was adjourned upon call of the President. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 

________ 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


